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From the Manhattan Republic September 8, 1908 

 

Note:  This entrance 

was not built.  

Architect Harry Hill 

was the son of Dr. 

Mark A. Hill, a 

Manhattan physician.  

In 1908 Harry Hill was 

a Junior at Kansas 

State Agricultural 

College in 

Architecture.   He 

married Grace 

Hawkins in December 

1908.  He and his bride 

moved into a house 

Harry designed at 724 

Laramie in 1909.  

Harry Hill also planned 

the George Hopper 

residence at Fremont 

and Manhattan (no 

longer standing), the 

Hole residence at 1204 

Bluemont and a 

number of other houses 

in Manhattan.  Harry 

Hill left Manhattan 

around 1910 and later 

practiced architecture 

in Texas, Kansas City, 

and Arkansas.   

 

 

 

 



From the Manhattan Republic  September 18, 1908: 

New Business College 

Note:  The Cooper Building is at 421 Poyntz.   By 1912 

Manhattan Business College was being run by L.W. and J.N. 

Nutter.  By 1914 the College was gone.  Sacred Heart Academy 

opened in 1908 and offered a commercial course.  

 

 

From the Manhattan Republic September 15, 1908: 

 

Note:  Mary Pierce Van Zile was elected Professor and Head  of Domestic Science in July 1908.  

She was also appointed  the first Dean of Women.  In 1912 when the Division of Home 

Economics was created, Mrs. Van Zile was appointed Dean of that Division as well.  She 

stepped down as Dean of Home Economics  in 1918 but continued as Dean of Women.  The first 

dormitory for women, constructed in 1925, was named Van Zile Hall in her honor.  She retired in 

1940 and died November 11, 1949.  She is buried in Winfield, Iowa. 

Mary Pierce was born February 7, 1872 to Lyman B. and Lea Ann Pierce.   Her father served for 

a time as Superintendant of Manhattan schools.   She attended Kansas State Agricultural College 

1889 to 1890 and then served as Principal of Wayland High School in Wayland Iowa 1891 – 

1892.    In 1892 she married Gilbert VanZile.  They had two sons, Ralph and Loren.  Gilbert Van 

Zile died in 1899.  In 1904 Mary graduated from Iowa College and then taught High School 

Domestic Science in Illinois 1904 – 1908. 

Josephine Harper was Mary Pierce Van Zile’s cousin.  Josephine lived in the stone house at 221 

S. 8
th

 with her father, Judge R.J. Harper.  The Harper home is still standing in 2008. 


